A lot of little things

By Jack Balshaw

8/15/07

Surfing across the dial the other night I came across a meeting of Petaluma’s Transit Committee.  I didn’t know we had one but it caused me to think about a situation I’ve noticed.  Maybe the Transit Committee will look into it?

We’re a city that says we’re in favor of public transportation, but we seem to ignore or overlook providing minimal amenities for transit riders. Except for the student related trips to and from school each day, the vast majority of transit riders appear to be either seniors or young mothers with children.

Why is it then that most stops don’t have even basic benches for these people to sit on while waiting for a bus?  I can understand the city not wanting to put up the expensive glass sided and roofed shelters at stops where there are few riders.  (Or is it there are few riders because there’s no place to sit?)

I’ve seen basic, non-destructible, backless, concrete benches in other cities.  They won’t keep a waiting passenger dry or out of the summer sun, but at least they could be sitting down while they’re waiting.  Come on City Council and Transit Committee, you can do that much at least.

*******

The “road diets”, where traffic lanes are removed from service for parking and bicycle use, seem to be working well so far.  The test will come when Petaluma Blvd from Washington St. to Lakeville is put on its road diet soon. I think it will probably work OK but what happens on the Blvd just south of Washington St. may be the problem.  Unless enough parking is removed there to establish an adequate right turn lane the intersection might not work too well.  Time will tell.

*******

Those of us who use the joint city/fairgrounds parking lot at Ellis St. to get to and from library parking find it a maze of ghostly stripes.  Those who use it to bypass the Washington St. – Paryan intersection also have this problem.  In the interest of safety, could the city or fairground perhaps stripe at least the traveled ways through the lot?

*******

I’m pleased to see more notice is being given in both the Argus and Press Democrat to gang related police actions.  It’s comforting to know that the Petaluma Police Department is actively pursuing gang related incidents.

*********

Water conservation is a topic of interest right now.  While I’ve let my lawn go semi-brown to reduce water use, I’ve also noticed that grass in public areas seems as green as ever.  What is the city doing to conserve some of the same water it’s asking us to conserve? Perhaps the council gets a monthly report it could share with us.

********

The article in the Press Democrat noting that Dan Lutz’s Chevron station on Washington St. has eliminated the traditional 9/10 cent pricing on his signs has caused me to think about how some city policy positions are kept in place even when they don’t make any sense.

For example,  there’s apparently a policy requirement to cap wells whenever a property owner needs city approval for anything. This might have made sense when it was put in place, but seems silly now that we’re trying to reduce the use of water from the Russian River.

The Greenbrier apartment complex, which uses its own well to water 20 plus acres, is going to be required to cap the well per the above policy.  The amount of water taken from the aquifer by this well is minimal but the switch to using Russian River water will impact our ability as a city to minimize use of water from that source.  This policy needs to be looked at. 

